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Issues 

Based on how the COVID-19 pandemic is unfolding in Australia and in other countries, the future 

scenario appears to be pointing to a shortage of workers for horticulture including banana growers. 

The Government’s recent announcement on Harvest Labour Services to solve future horticulture 

workforce is specifically to “support Australian job seekers into harvest jobs.”  The problem is that 

this assumes more Australians will want to work on farms.  As noted earlier, it is (unfortunately) 

highly likely that this is not the case for banana farms – as the work is physically demanding and it’s 

in harsh weather conditions.  

If backpackers (WHM visa holders) or Pacific Islanders (SWP visa holders) leave the country to go 

home and are not able to be replaced, due to Government (COVID-19-based) restrictions on in-

bound flights, there would be a shortage of staff on banana farms.  

Another concern is that if backpackers move to the cities or another region, there could also be a 

shortage of staff.  Some banana growers have advised that many backpackers may have earned 

sufficient money in a few months’ time and could be looking to party, rather than work. 

On a positive note, ABGC notes that Australia (except for Victoria) continues to be a very attractive 

place to be compared to other countries, due to COVID-19, as well as the usual attributes. 

Recommendations 

ABGC is seeking assistance from the Australian Government to increase the flexibility in retaining our 

overseas workforce.  This could include: 

1. Incentives for WHM workers to stay in horticultural work to include a further extension to 

existing WHM visa holders who are already in Australia.   

 

2. Consideration to allow Pacific Islanders on SWP visas to enter the country. This would allow 

access to workers on farms and enable those SWP visa holders in Australia now who wish to 

return to their homes, to do so.   

 

 

Further Information 

Jim Pekin, CEO  ABGC: Phone - 07 32784786 
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